
Streets, Lands & Buildings (SL&B) – January 9, 2025 

 

Present – Mayor Bailey, Susie Rahe, Marcia Mazur, Bob Bruning, Jeff Bourdo, Matt Lenke & 

guest Eric Campbell 

1) Downtown sidewalks & snow removal – Mayor indicated she sent a letter to the 

downtown businesses, against councils recommendation, regarding snow removal.  

2) Walnut Street bathrooms – A huge mess was made in the Walnut street bathrooms that 

required clean up. 

3) Fire Hydrant at Front & Walnut was ran over by a semi.  Jeff to install a “No Semi” truck 

sign on the back of the stop sign as previously discussed. 

4) Salt – Is on order. 

5) 2025 Mowers – Sarah has quotes, awaiting council approval. 

6) Street behind businesses – Jeff to obtain quotes for fixing parking lot/road behind 

businesses. 

7) Perry Street Extension – Look at pot holes, ask for quote.  

8) Summer Help – Not discussed 

9) Town Hall lobby – Paint by the end of January. 

10) Memorial Park  

(1) Grey Building – Painting of the grey building – 2025 project 

(2) Grey Building Replacement doors-Grant received, Jeff to contact Northwood door 

to get them ordered 

(3) Restrooms – Paint inside bathroom dividers – Winter Project 

(4) Pickle Ball Court – Fair Board to buy paint for repairs to the court – Spring 2025  

(5) Splash Pad – Tree hanging over the pad needs still needs looked at for trimming  

(6) Basket Ball Court – Grant & private donations to replace cement in 2025. 

11) Kesson Road – The Trustees are going to ask the county engineer to provide options and 

cost estimates for repair – No updates 

(1)  
12) Pember Grove – No update – Mayor to reach out to Steve Darmafol 

(1) The streets appear to be holding water causing severe cracking in numerous 

locations  

(2) No parking This Side of Street signs – May need to be installed in the future. 

  

Next meeting – February 13, 2025 @ 1:30pm  

 

 

 

 

 


